
UN peacekeeping operations will keep
aiming to reduce their environmental
impact – Security Council

21 December 2017 – The Security Council on Thursday said that United Nations
peacekeeping missions will continue to consider ways to reduce the
environmental impact of their operations, in line with relevant UN
resolutions and mindful of the goals set out in international accords on the
environment, including the Paris Agreement on climate change.

Through an agreed press statement, the 15-member Council reaffirmed the basic
principles of peacekeeping, while stressing that it remains cognizant of the
possible environmental impact of the peacekeeping operations it mandates.

The Council underscored the importance that peacekeeping operations endeavor
to minimize their impact on the sustainability of the ecosystems where they
are deployed, based on sound consideration of the risks, benefits and costs.

Mindful of the goals set out by the international agreements on the
environment, including the Paris Agreement, the members of the Security
Council expressed willingness that UN peacekeeping missions, in full
conformity with the established mandates, continue consideration for the
reduction of their environmental impact.

The members of the Council underlined the importance to comprehensively
address the environmental impact of peacekeeping operations, in close
coordination with the relevant parties involved, including troop and police
contributing countries, also through meetings of the Security Council’s
Working Group on Peacekeeping Operations and of the relevant bodies of the
General Assembly.

In addition, the Council recognized that consideration for environmental
management includes taking into account the impact of peacekeeping operations
on the historical and cultural heritage in the areas of deployment and how
segments of the population may be differently affected by environmental
degradation.

The Council encouraged UN Member States to incorporate, as appropriate,
environmental guidelines into their national training programmes for military
and police personnel in preparation for deployment to UN peacekeeping
operations.
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